October 12, 2020
The City Council met at the Evansville Senior Center on October 12, 2020 at 6:30 PM with the following members present:  Chuck Steffenson, Colleen Shores, Cal Lundeen, Deb Berry and Julie Aasness and the following absent: NONE

Others Present: Tyler Anderson, Mike Thang, Richard Novotny, Ardell Hendrickson, Dave Bedore, Rick Schara-WCI, Jerry Buse and Diana K. Olson
The meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM by Mayor Lundeen.  

A motion was made by Aasness, seconded by Steffenson and carried to approve the October 12th agenda.

A motion was made by Steffenson, seconded by Berry and carried to approve the September 14th Council Minutes.
Rick from West Central Initiative presented some information on what WCI has been doing and thanked the City for its support in the past.  
The School will be responsible for spraying the ballfields.

The Fire Department did not receive the FEMA grant for turnout gear.  They are talking about applying for a FEMA COVID grant which is due by November 15th.  The Council is fine with them applying for this grant.
November 16th Fire Fighter 1 starts and we have a few people that will be attending it.

A motion was made by Lundeen, seconded by Shores and carried to transfer $79,175.51 from the Truck/Building Fund to the Fire Fund.

The Fire Department is looking for a replacement truck for the little tanker.  It is leaking and there is no more repair that can be done on the tank.

Deb spoke with Jill from WCI about the Community Grant for the Community Center.  Diana will check with Reed from Widseth on how much it would cost for him to discuss options with Jill to see if we would qualify for the grant.

Carl Jante will be our backup snow plow driver.  He has been doing this for a few years.

A motion was made by Lundeen, seconded by Shores and carried to set the Board of Canvas for November 12th at 6:30 PM at the Evansville Senior Center or Zoom.  The Council will have their regularly scheduled Council meeting on November 9th either at the Senior Center or via Zoom.
A motion was made by Berry, seconded by Shores and carried to approve a structure permit from Blake Quinn to have a storage container installed at the Meat Market.  It is parcel 72-0204-000.

Opposed: Steffenson & Lundeen

We have a property where a tiny house was placed and now that house is gone and the person is living in a camper with a line to the sewer.  The Council would like the City attorney to write a letter about an illegal connection to the sewer.

A motion was made by Steffenson, seconded by Berry and carried to approve the contract with Delta Dental for dental for dependents.

The Council is not making any rules on Trick or Treating.  If people want to go, they can and if people don’t want others at their house just don’t turn on their outside light.

A motion was made by Lundeen, seconded by Steffenson and carried to spend $10.00 more on a laptop for the office.  New approval amount is $2,010.

Jerry will look at doing watermain flushing yet this fall.

The Council received a copy of the sanitary survey which is done every 18 months.

The annual lift station inspection was done.

Final inspection on the new water tower is scheduled for October 20th. 

Schatzi’s is open and hopefully the Market will be opened by the end of the year.

Statewide Volunteer Firefighter Plan

CITY OF EVANSVILLE

RESOLUTION No. 2020-010

A RESOLUTION OPTING TO JOIN THE 

STATEWIDE VOLUNTEER FIREFIGHTER PLAN

The City Council of the City of Evansville, Minnesota, does ordain:

WHEREAS:  The City is authorized to join the Statewide Volunteer Firefighter Plan administered by the Public Employees Retirement Association (PERA); and

WHEREAS:  The City and the City’s Fire Department Relief Association have jointly consented to and obtained a cost analysis for joining the Statewide Volunteer Firefighter Plan from PERA not more than 120 days ago; and

WHEREAS:  The City highly values the contributions of City Fire Department members to the safety and well-being of our community and wishes to safeguard their pension investments in a prudent manner; and

WHEREAS:  The existing benefit level for the City Fire Department is currently at the $1,000.00 benefit level per year of service pursuant to current relief association bylaws.

NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF EVANSVILLE, MINNESOTA:

1) The City hereby approves coverage by and requests participation in the Statewide Volunteer Firefighter Plan administered by PERA under the terms provided in the PERA cost analysis at the $1,400 benefit level per year of service, effective January 1, 2021; and

2) The City Clerk/Administrator and Mayor are hereby authorized to execute all documents necessary to effectuate the intent of this resolution.

The motion for the adoption of the foregoing resolution was proposed by Council member Calvin Lundeen and was duly seconded by Council member Colleen Shores and upon vote being taken thereon, the following voted in favor: Julie Aasness, Deb Berry, Calvin Lundeen, Colleen Shores & Chuck Steffenson

And the following voted against the same:  NONE

Whereupon said resolution was declared duly passed and adopted by the City Council of the City of Evansville, on this 12th day of October, 2020.

The Council would like their phone numbers listed on the website.

A motion was made by Berry, seconded by Steffenson and carried to allow the Cub Scouts to use the hall to have their meetings as long as there is less then 11 people otherwise, they would need to use the fire hall.

A motion was made by Lundeen, seconded by Berry and carried to put 4 loads of gravel in the alley behind the Main Street Businesses and back drag the gravel.
A motion was made by Shores, seconded by Steffenson and carried to approve the October bills and authorize payment.  (List Attached) 

A motion was made by Aasness, seconded by Steffenson and carried to adjourn the meeting at 8:42 PM.   
Diana K. Olson
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